
 

ACCEPTED JUNE 23, 2010 
 

CITIZENS ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
MEETING 

MARCH 23, 2010 PORTSMOUTH CITY HALL 6:00 P.M. 
 
Present: Chairperson Nancy Emerson, Vice Chairperson Dani Rooney  Bob Layton, 

William Thorpe, Algene Bailey, Constance Carmody, Lynne Langley, Jean 
Pecunies 

Staff: David Moore, Assistant Community Development Director 
 
 
Chairperson Emerson convened the meeting and recognized Mr. Moore who provided a 
summary to date of the process for the Public Service Agency Grant program for FY 
2010-2011.  He noted that a final entitlement grant figure was still not yet known and 
that, as a result, the Committee may choose not to make its final recommendations at this 
time, but wait until a subsequent budget meeting to be held in early April. 
 
A discussion about the merits of each application for funding was held.  The committee 
agreed all of agencies who submitted applications were worthy agencies that perform 
valued services for people who earn eligible incomes.  A discussion related to the limited 
availability of funds also took place.  At the end of the meeting, no final decision was 
made related to a recommendation for the award recipients. 
 
Chairperson Emerson adjourned the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  
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